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February 23, 2017 
 
 
Dear Chairmen and Members of the House and Senate Appropriations Committees: 
 
In September 2016, the Independent Fiscal Office (IFO) released a report entitled “Using 
Performance Measures in the State Budget.” In that report, the office described the systems and 
processes that certain states use to implement performance-based budgeting. The report also 
included a basic “prototype report” that compiled data from the Pennsylvania Department of 
Corrections (DOC) and other states for the purpose of soliciting feedback from policymakers 
regarding the form and content of a performance measures report that would be most useful for 
their deliberations. The office received positive feedback regarding the preliminary contents of 
that report. 
 
Recently, Chairman Saylor requested that the IFO submit a completed version of the report for the 
purpose of the DOC budget hearings. Based on that request, the office submits the attached report. 
The department has reviewed the data contained in the report and has supplied comments on 
certain trends and tabulations. Those comments are appended to the end of this submission. 
 
The IFO would like to thank the department for their assistance throughout the preparation of the 
report. The DOC staff were helpful and professional, and the final report benefited greatly from 
their comments and insights. 
  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
MATTHEW J. KNITTEL 
Director 


















